

June 15, 2020

Dear Parents, Guardians and Caregivers,

The last day of school, we made it! I know this last part of the year was challenging for you as parents & guardians as you navigated the pandemic as it related to careers, childcare, staying healthy, and the overall safety of your family. I could not be more proud of Aseltine's staff, community and parents for helping our students finish out the school year. This experience will no doubt help teach our students the "grit" that it takes to succeed in tough times such as these with COVID19. So congratulations to YOU and your students for making it until the end of the year!

Important Dates

School closed June 17 (Wednesday) to June 22 (Monday). Summer School June 23 (Tuesday) through August 4 (Tuesday). Your student's teacher will update you on any changes to the current Google Meet sessions and assignments. No school on July 3 (Friday) in observance of Independence Day.

5th and 8th Grade Certificate Presentation

June 25 at 11:00AM School wide Google Meet Session to recognize 5th and 8th graders promotions. Invitations will be sent to students via their assigned Aseltine emails. Parents/guardians may participate by viewing the certificate presentation with their student.

Report Cards

Report Cards and IEP Progress Reports will be **distributed by the end of June**. These reports will be mailed and/or delivered to you.

Home Visits

In addition to services and instruction offered through Distance Learning, we will begin home visits on an as need basis. Date and time would be negotiated with you in advance of the visit. Please remember that your student must wear a face mask, scarf, or face covering. Staff members will also be practicing social distancing.

Contact Information

Contact directory during school closure www.aseltine.org Immediate assistance-contact Kim Groulx, Family and Student Services Coordinator 619-516-9638 Spanish speakers- contact Luna Cuevas, Family and Student Services Assistant 619-491-7029

Many of you are probably wondering what classes at Aseltine will look like in the fall. Regretfully (at this time), we are not sure what school will look as of August 31. Our plans will be based on recommendations and guidance from the California Department of Public Health (CDPH) and contracting school districts. We will be in touch with each of you to conduct a parent survey during the beginning of Summer School as part of our planning for the Fall. I encourage everyone to follow Aseltine's webpage and social media sites for updates this summer as it relates to the 2020-2021 school year. Again, thank you for your ongoing flexibility, understanding, and grit. Keep your family and loved ones healthy and safe. We will get through this together.

Sincerely,

Executive Director